
SCHOOL ESTATE TRANSFORMATION PROGRAMME – STRATEGIC 

SITES NORTH WEST/NORTH PERTH 

(i) Note the outcome of the high-level feasibility study for Ruthvenfield Primary 

School and that no further option appraisal in relation to the future of the 

school is carried out at this time. 

(ii) Defer decision on Bertha Park as the preferred location for a new primary 

school and undertake an option appraisal to establish whether the necessary 

adjustments to catchments of existing primary schools can be made to ensure 

that pupils from developments in the strategic sites can be accommodated in 

those schools, and, in addition, explore whether the pupils from the 

development could be accommodated by extending capacity at existing 

primary schools in the local area. 

(iii) Requests the Executive Director (Education and Children’s Services) submit 

the findings of the options appraisal to the Lifelong Learning Committee in 

January 2020. 


